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The Servicing Industry In 2016:  
A Changing Landscape 
As delinquencies and foreclosures subside, and as technology 
takes a more prominent role, the servicing landscape is set up 
for a new period of innovation and change.

by George FitzGerald

Like much of the mortgage in-
dustry, servicers will continue to 
evolve this year to meet the needs 

of borrowers, regulators and sharehold-
ers as the mortgage environment contin-
ues to stabilize. There are both oppor-
tunities and challenges ahead, but the 
challenges shouldn’t be quite as severe 
as they have been in recent years, and 
the opportunities will spring from inter-
nal improvements and other advances 
that will help servicers stay compliant, 
drive down costs and maintain high lev-
els of customer satisfaction.
 Servicers have made tremendous 
progress in the past few years in de-
livering the kind of service borrowers 
deserve and expect. Not only have they 
fostered a culture of customer centric-
ity throughout their organizations, but 
they have also placed a stronger fo-
cus on quality assurance to ensure it is 
embedded in everything they do. Ser-
vicers have become experts at listening 
carefully to their customers and doing 
everything they can to ensure the cus-
tomer experience is a good one. They 
have also worked hard to implement 
single points of contact (SPOCs) and 
meet the unique needs and requests of 
borrowers.
 What follows are some of the top 
challenges and problem areas servicers 
will face this year. Although each of 
these areas is deserving of a deeper 

dive, this overview is designed to simply 
provide food for thought.

Default servicing demands
 According to Black Knight Financial 
Services’ December 2015 First Look 
Report, the total inventory of loans in 
foreclosure in the U.S. dropped by al-
most 192,000 loans in 2015 - a 22% 
decrease compared with 2014. In addi-
tion, the total number of loans that were 
delinquent but not in foreclosure fell by 
425,000, a 15% decrease compared 
with 2014. What’s more, the inventory 
of seriously delinquent loans (90 days 
or more past due) fell by 280,000. 
 These numbers indicate a corre-
sponding reduction in default servicing 

demands, which is clearly occurring. 
However, in addition to newly default-
ing loans, existing nonperforming loan 
(NPL) portfolios still remain an impor-
tant consideration for default servicing 
operations.
 For example, to increase the role of 
private capital in the mortgage market 
and to reduce public risk, the 2015 Fan-
nie Mae and Freddie Mac Conservator-
ship Scorecard includes objectives for 
the government-sponsored enterprises 
(GSEs) to transfer a combined $270 
billion in unpaid balances on pools of 
single-family mortgages. These loans 
remain “deeply delinquent,” and the 
expectation is that the investors and 
servicers that acquire these pools will 
continue with aggressive efforts to help 
homeowners avoid foreclosure. 
 By the time homeowners are several 
years behind on their mortgages, it will 
be even more difficult to get them back 
on track, especially because previous 
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efforts have failed. Even so, servicers 
must be able to demonstrate that they 
have made a concerted effort to enable 
homeowners to stay in their homes (if 
they wish to do so) before moving them 
into foreclosure.

Loss mitigation considerations
 The industry has been able to rely 
upon the Home Affordable Modification 
Program and the Home Affordable Re-
finance Program as a way to help keep 
homeowners out of foreclosure, and 
these programs will continue to be avail-
able through the end of this year. Any 
application submitted through Dec. 31 
will be processed, with decisions made 
by March 2017.
 However, because these programs 
will, presumably, no longer be avail-
able, servicers must be prepared to con-
tinue their efforts to help homeowners 
avoid foreclosure through programs of 
their own. Though it is possible that the 
GSEs will also come up with program 
options that servicers may be required 
to use for GSE loans, they should es-
tablish their own well-documented 
mitigation plans to use in applicable cir-
cumstances before the end of the year.
 Whatever mitigation options servicers 
decide to offer, auditors with the Con-
sumer Financial Protection Bureau (CF-
PB) will likely expect to see evidence 
that consumers have equal access to 
mitigation options and that decisions 
are made in accordance with well- 
documented policies and procedures. It 
will be essential that auditors see consis-

tency between the documented policies 
and provisions of mitigation programs 
and the final outcomes of those efforts. 

Regulatory considerations
 This will largely be a year of final-
izing regulations that have been previ-
ously proposed. In particular, the CFPB 
is expected to finalize its December 
2014 proposal to amend parts of its 
2013 Mortgage Servicing Rules and 
release the update later this year. This 
will help eliminate some of the uncer-
tainty on possible changes and allow 
servicers to move forward with greater 
confidence.
 However, servicers should already 
be thinking about, and preparing for, 
some important changes that will take 
effect beyond this year. One of these is 
the new rules for investor reporting that 
Fannie Mae will require for schedule/
schedule loan-level reporting starting 
Feb. 1, 2017. These rules will eliminate 
the single-family mortgage-backed secu-
rities “call-in” requirement for month-
ly pool balance reporting and change 
the loan-level reporting for schedule/
schedule loans from monthly to daily 
reporting. Servicers must carefully eval-
uate their processes and procedures 
and work with their technology provid-
ers to ensure that there is a smooth 
transition to the new Fannie Mae re-
porting requirements when the time 
comes.
 Freddie Mac will likely make its own 
changes for investor reporting, as well, 
so servicers should be aware of those re-

quirements and be prepared to address 
them once they are announced.
 The industry is also watching for 
the CFPB’s final decision on possible 
changes to bankruptcy requirements. 
Currently, servicers are exempt from 
providing periodic statements to any of 
the obligors in bankruptcy. However, 
the proposed rules would require most 
borrowers in bankruptcy to receive pe-
riodic statements or coupons, unless 
specific conditions exist. 

The changing servicing market
 The servicing market consists of 
bank servicers, non-bank or indepen-
dent mortgage servicers, and subser-
vicers acting as third-party vendors 
to servicers of record. Though this is 
still the case, the market share of each 
group has ebbed and flowed over the 
years, and this will continue on this 
year.
 In Freddie Mac’s monthly Insight and 
Outlook report for November 2015, Se-
an Becketti, chief economist, says, “Prior 
to the housing crisis and Great Reces-
sion, mortgage servicing had followed 
a decades-long trend of consolidation.” 
According to Becketti, although the top 
five servicers handled only 37% of all 

servicing in 2001, that percentage had 
grown to 59% by 2009. However, by 
the second quarter of 2015, the mar-
ket share of the top five servicers had 
dropped back down to 40%. 
 Today, the servicing market has 
evolved to include smaller specialty ser-
vicers - such as those that focus on han-
dling NPLs that need modifications or 
other mitigation work. In fact, Becketti 
compares today’s servicing market with 
the 1980s, when smaller servicers and 
non-bank servicers had a larger share of 
the servicing market. 
  We may see some consolidation in 
the servicing industry this year; how-
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ever, it is likely there will continue to 
be a significant range of servicers in the 
market, both in terms of size and their 
areas of focus.

Impact of technology
 Between 2008 and 2013, the cost of 
servicing a performing loan increased 
by 264% and the cost of servicing an 
NPL increased by 489%, according to 
the report “Changing Dynamics of the 
Mortgage Servicing Landscape,” co-
written by the Mortgage Bankers As-
sociation and PwC in June 2015. These 
dramatically higher costs have present-
ed significant challenges for servicers - 
and their efforts to drive down costs will 
continue to be an important objective.
 One of the ways servicers are making 
headway in cost control is through tech-
nology. With the evolution of technology 
to increasingly more agile and versatile 
capabilities, it will continue to play an 
important role in helping servicers make 

progress in controlling their costs, ensur-
ing regulatory compliance and improving 
customer experience. 
 Through configurable workflow and 
integration with solutions that enable 
the productive handling of work tasks, 
servicers can save time, boost user sat-
isfaction and ensure a more predict-
able outcome across the loan servicing 
lifecycle. This not only helps with cost 
containment but also allows servicers 
to focus more of their time on customer 
experience through programs such as 
SPOC and other measures.
 Decisioning support based on busi-
ness rules can also help servicers make 
sure that all decisions adhere to inter-
nal policies and procedures, as well as 
regulatory requirements. Utilizing these 
powerful tools, servicers have greater 
assurance that there is consistency and 
accuracy in all processes while being 
able to take advantage of the efficiency 
gains and compliance benefits associ-

ated with intelligent automation. 
 During regulatory audits, technol-
ogy also helps servicers demonstrate 
that their actions and practices across 
servicing operations are compliant. By 
showing that key decisions are rules-
based rather than based upon human 
intervention, that the decisions are time-
stamped to demonstrate compliance 
with timelines, and that activities are 
tightly governed by well-documented 
protocols, servicers can depend on tech-
nology to help them effectively com-
municate the information auditors are 
looking for.   s
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